
Minutes of the meeting of the Llandyrnog 
Community Council on the 17th November 

2015 

Present: D.Humphreys; J.A.Jones; G.C.Evans; A.Thomas; M.Parry;  

H.Sinclair 

 

Apologies: J.McGuire; R.Jones; R.Griffith 

 

The meeting was chaired by G.C.Evans 

 

Community Policeman – had sent an apology work load did not allow him 

to be present.  There were no matter of concern to relay to PCSO 

 

Presentation by Jeanette Smalls –Denbighshire County Council Youth 

Community Worker.  Jeanette explained that the Youth Bus Service was 

temporarily out of use and DCC were looking at different models of 

providing this service - which is going to be challenging in current financial 

climate.  Corey Williams (Project Worker) was visiting the area and would 

be attempting to recruit volunteers to work with DCC to re start Youth 

Service.  There would be use of social media to promote the appeal also 

posters in the area and use of Llais Llandyrnog Voice. 
 

Jeanette was asked to provide the cost of a package for a short period  for 

consideration. 

 

Confirmation of Minutes 

Clerk was asked to correct the fact that 200 people were employed in Arla 

not 100 as recorded and request was made for copies of the Power Point 

presentation used by Arla 

 

Following those amendments it was proposed that the minutes were a true 

record of the October meeting. 

 

2)Matters Arising 

2.1)      Lease for Pavilion – Lease provided for consideration and to be 

discussed at next meeting. 

2.2)       Informal Play Area –  work in progress. 

2.3)     Clerk had ordered No Overnight Parking sign for Cae Nant and 

awaiting delivery and fixing 



2.4) Gullies in Nant Glyd – DCC had a programme of gully emptying  and 

the matter would be seen to in time 

2.5) Members commented that the new 40mph limit had made a marked 

difference and 20 mph now in place outside the school – Fforddlas had 

requested 30MPH signage and DCC were considering the matter. 

2.6) Christmas tree lights had been purchased – request that lights on village 

hall be in place by 4th December –  members to meet 28th December at 

village hall to erect lights. 

2.7) Matter of minimum wage was discussed and agreed to re visit when 

setting budget for 2016/17 

 

3.00) Reports – there were no reports. 

 

4.)       Correspondence 

 Notification of AONB meeting at Loggerheads 11th December – Cllr Parry 

to attend. 

 Parc Ty'n Llan – concerns that non residents were using the area 

designated for Parc Ty'n Llan users – area an adopted highway and matter 

referred to DCC as the adopting authority. 

 DCC – were considering fixing extra signage top and bottom of green land 

to rear of Glyn Arthur to deter 4 x 4 drivers. 

 Update on Superfast Broadband in Llandyrnog – certain properties which 

would need FTTP (Fibre To The Premises) would not be live until at least 

December 2016 – BT at fault – were not aware of the condition of their 

infrastructure. 

 Tesco Local Community Scheme – grant available for green/open area 

projects – rolling programme and CC would consider submitting 

application 2016 

 

J.A. Jones declared an interest in the above payments. 
 

7) Planning Matters 

 

There were no planning matters to discuss 

 

8) Member Items: 

 

1) Dog fouling on grassed area in Maes Clwyd – contact Dog Warden 

2) Footpath by Bont Garreg – sign with head covered – Clerk to look 

into the matter. 



3) Condition of Maes Llan Car Park – Matter for DCC Housing – Clerk 

to relay concerns to G.Forsdick 

4) Seemingly two pick up points for children attending Bryn Hyfryd – 

Clerk to discuss matter with P.Danniels DCC to seek explanation – 

concerns about the safety of children outside village shop 

 

There being no other matters the meeting closed at 8:45 

 

Next meeting to be  held at Cocoa Rooms, Llandyrnog Tuesday 15th 

December at 7:15 


